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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Letter 
OFFICE OF INFORMATIONAL SERVICES • NEWS BUREAU •MARSHALL UNIVERSITY • HUNTINGTON, WEST VIRGINIA 25701 

September 5, 197 5 

..-11 Faculty Gab 
Eleven Faculty Gab Sessions involving President Robert 

B. Hayes and members of the faculty have been scheduled 
for the Fall Term, with the first planned for Wednesday, 
Sept. l 0, at l 0 a.m. All will be held in the Presidents Dining 
Room in Memorial Student Center. 

The Gab Sessions are designed to provide opportunities 
for informal discussions and exchanges of ideas and 
opinions between the president and members of the 
faculty. The program, initiated last fall, was considered 

Sessions set-
highly successful. All faculty members are invited, but 
participation is strictly voluntary. The range of topics is 
unlimited. 

Other Gab Session dates are: 
Tuesday, Sept. 16, 2 p.m.; Tuesday, Sept. 30, 10 a.m.; 

Wednesday, Oct. 8, 10 a.m.; Tuesday, Oct. 14, 2 p.m.; 
Wednesday, Oct. 22, 2 p.m.; Tuesday, Oct. 28, 10 a.m.; 
Wednesday, Nov. 5, 10 a.m.; Tuesday, Nov. 11, 2 p.m.; 
Wednesday, Nov. 19, 2 p.m., and Tuesday, Dec. 9, 2 p.m. 

Academic Affairs announces new faculty 
Fifty new faculty members have joined Marshall University 

for the current academic year, the Office of Academic Affairs 
announced. They are: 

Lorraine C. Aeh, assistant professor of nursing; Mutiu A. 
Akinsemoyin, instructor in management; Kenneth P. Ambrose, 
instructor in sociology and anthropology; Kenneth E. 
Aupperle, instructor in management; David 0. Barrows, 
instructor in psychology; Willard K. Bentz, professor of 
behavioral sciences; Robert L. Bradley, professor of anatomy; 
Patrick I. Brown Jr., assistant professor of anatomy; Robert L. 
Case, associate professor of health, physical education and 
recreation; 

Raymond P. Cienek, assistant professor of criminal justice; 
Charles N. Cochran, associate professor of management; 
Richard D. Cupelli, instructor in management; David L. 
Dawson, assistant professor of anatomy; Donna G. Dingus, 
instructor in accounting; Charles L. Dreveskracht, assistant 
professor of criminal justice; Richard A. Gilmore, associate 

Aldred seeks input 
The Faculty Advisory Council to the West Virginia 

Board of Regents is scheduled to meet Thursday, Sept. 
11. 

Included on the tentative agenda are the following 
items: 
( l) Aspects of the relationship between community 

colleges and four-year colleges and universities. 
(2) Membership on the Advisory Council - i.e., 

methods by which members to the Council are 
chosen at the various institutions. 

(3) Summer session guidelines. 
Your thoughts on any of these topics will be 

welcomed. Send memos care of the History Department, 
or call Ext. 6780. 

Frank Aldred 
Representative to the Advisory Council 

professor of microbioiogy; Forrest R. Goodall, professor of 
cell biology and biochemistry; Paul H. Guilfoil, associate dean 
of Veterans Administration affairs and professor of surgery; 
Barbara P. Guyer, assistant professor of education; 

Kenneth E. Guyer, associate professor of biochemistry and 
cell biology; Brenda K. Harbour, instructor in nursing; Susan 
L. Holbrook, instructor in nursing; Claire F. Horton, assistant 
professor of sociology and anthiopology; Deborah M. Horton, 
instructor in nursing; Cheryl S. Hough, instructor in nursing; 
Gary A. Jarrett, instructor in sociology and anthropology; Carl 
S. Johnson, assistant professor of education; George B. Jones, 
assistant professor of art; Lucille D. Juett, assistant professor 
of home economics; Ronald C. Larson, vivarium director and 
associate professor; Daniel E. Lockhart, instructor in manage­
ment; 

Dennis K. Mann, professor of microbiology; Charles J. 
Maynard, assistant professor of education; Steven P. Mewaldt, 
assistant professor of psychology; Erika S. Minfnni, instructor 
in modern languages; Craig A. Monroe, assistant professor of 
speech; James E. Moreland, professor of anatomy; Arlene S. 
Moskovich, instructor in chemistry; Roderick R. O'Donnell, 
instructor in health, physical education and recreation; Robert 
F. Quilty, assistant professor of psychology; 

Robert P. Rau, division head of recreation in Department 
of Health, Physical Education and Recreation and associate 
professor; Donald W. Ray, instructor in psychology; Arthur S. 
Safir, assistant professor of criminal justice; Ira B. Sprotzer, 
instructor in finance; Belen D. Sultan, assistant professor of 
nursing; David P. Wells, assistant professor of art; Charles M. 
Woodford, associate professor of speech; Gil Graham, visiting 
professor of physics and physical sciences; Maj. Joseph W. 
Corder Jr., and Capt. James F. Shamblen, assistant professors 
of military science. 

PRE-GAME RECEPTION SATURDAY 

A reception prior to the Marshall-Akron football game will 
be held at the Downtown Akron Holiday Inn, Grant and East 
Exchange streets, from 5 to 6:30 p.m. Saturday. The reception 
is being sponsored by the MU Alumni Association. Faculty 
und staff will be mlmittcd free. 
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82,000 stipends available to humanities teachers 

Two"month, $2,000 stipends from the National 
Endowment for the Humanities (NEH) are available to 
humanities teachers for study in the summer of 1976, 
according to Dr. Paul D. Stewart, dean of the Graduate 
School. Applications must be in Washington, D.C., by Oct. 14. 

Stewart said humanities is defined by the NEH as history, 
philosophy, language, linguistics, literature, jurisprudence, 
history and criticism of the arts, ethics, comparative religion, 
and those aspects of the social sciences employing historical or 
philosophical approaches. 

Bicentennial studies are encouraged. Nominations for the 
stipends will be made by the employing institutions. 

Additional information about the NEH stipends may be 
secured at the Graduate School Office, Old Main 127. 

REDUCED PRICES FOR HERD FOOTBALL 

Season tickets for Thundering Herd football games are 
available to Marshall University faculty and staff at reduced' 
prices-$12.50 for adults, $7.50 for youths. 

The first of five home games is Saturday night, Sept. 20, 
when the Herd takes on Morehead State at Fairfield Stadium. 

Additional information may be obtained by calling 
696-3190, or visiting the Gullickson Hall Ticket Office from 
9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. weekdays and from 9 a.m. to noon on 
Saturday. 

CONCERT SCHEDULED FOR THURSDAY 

A concert of chamber music will be performed at 11 a.m. 
Thursday, Sept. 11, in Smith Recital Hall on the Marshall 
University campus by a group from the University of Georgia. 
The concert is open to the public at no admission charge. 

The concert, sponsored by the MU Department of Music, 
will feature chamber works by Schumann, Haddad, Kraft, 
Jacob and Wilder. Musicians will be David Pinkow, horn, David 
Randolph, tuba, and Peggy Randolph, piano. 

EMERITUS CLUB BEGINS NEW YEAR 

The Emeritus Club of Marshall will begin its 1975-76 
activities with a combination memorial service and welcome 

Faculty, staff activities 
DR. JAMES TAGGART, associate professor of music, and 

PAUL JENNINGS, staff arranger, performed in the "Showcase 
of West Virginia Artists" at the West Virginia Arts and 
Humanities Council's Arts Leadership Conference in 
Clarksburg on Aug. 14. 

The works of GEORGE BOBBY JONES, assistant professor 
of art, were featured in a three-week exhibition at the 
Contemporary Art Gallery in Ahemedabad, India, in August. 

JOSEPH L. VANCE, manager of the Marshall University 
Bookstore, has completed the National Association of College 
Slorcs Management Seminar Program and is to be awarded his 
diploma in ceremonies in New Orleans, La., in April. 

DR. JOSEPH S. La CASCIA, chairman of the Department 
of Economics, participated in a symposium on "Competition 
and Regulation: Some Economic Concepts" which was held 
Aug. l 9-22 at the Airlie House in Warrenton, Va. The 
conference was sponsored by Washington and Lee University 
and the Chesapeake and Potomac Telephone Co. 

An article, "Chesterton's The Rolling English Road," by 
DR. JACK R. BROWN and T. DUNCAN WILLIAMS, pro­
fessors of English, has been accepted for publication by The 
Explicator, published in Richmond, Va. 

for new members at noon Wednesday, Sept. 17, at the 
UpTowner Inn. 

Bernice Dorsey, club secretary, said the memorial service 
will be held in memory of Dr. Donald C. Martin, club 
president until his death on May 13, and Miss Ruth Robinson, 
retired head of women's physical education, who died Aug. 
26. Leo V. lmperi, asso.ciate professor of music, will sing. 

ALUMNI SPONSORING FALL CRUISE 

The Marshall University Alumni Association is sponsoring a 
seven-day fall cruise to Nassau and Bermuda, Alumni Affairs 
Director Everett N. Roush has announced. 

The cruise, aboard the SS Rotterdam, will depart from New 
York on Saturday, Oct. 4, and end there the morning of 
Saturday, Oct. 11. 

Roush said the cruise is open to Marshall alumni, students, 
faculty, staff and friends on a group-rate basis. Group air rates 
to New York also are available. 

Additional information may be obtained from the Office of 
Alumni Affairs, 696-3134. 

BRITISH SCHOLARSHIPS AVAILABLE 

Marshall University scholarships supporting two years of 
study in Great Britain are available for 1976-77, according to 
Dr. Paul D. Stewart, dean of the Graduate School. Application 
deadline is Oct. 22. 

The program is open to men and women who will be 
pursuing a graduate degree and are under 26 years of age. 

Interested persons may contact the Graduate School Office, 
Old Main 127. 

A reminder . .. 
The 1975-76 Marshall University Faculty-Staff 

Directory is to be published soon. How soon depends on 
the faculty and staff. 

If you have not returned the brown Faculty-Staff 
Directory Information Card which was enclosed in your 
most recent paycheck envelope, please do so at your 
earliest convenience. If you did not receive a card or if 
you have a question, please call or visit the Office of 
Informational Services, Old Main 115 (696-6453 ). 

Miss Robinson, retired 
MU professor, is dead 

Miss Ruth Robinson of Huntington, retired Mars)1all 
University professor and former head of women's physical 
education at MU, died Tuesday, Aug. 26. She was 81. 

She was a native of Saginaw, Mich., and received her B.S. 
degree from Michigan State University and her M.A. from 
Columbia University. She also studied at Harvard. She joined 
the Marshall faculty in 193 2, after teaching in Michigan public 
schools and at Oregon State University. She retired from 
Marshall in 1962. 

She was a member of the First Congregational Church and 
.the Altrusa Club of Huntington. 

Survivors include a sister, Mrs. Theodore Thomas of 
Turock, Calif. 
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